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KITSAP TRANSIT 
Invitation for Bids 
MV Finest Drydocking and Repairs  
RFP #KT 22-787 
September 12, 2022 

 

Note: All Proposers shall acknowledge the receipt of this Addendum on their Bid Form. This 

Addendum contains the following: 

I. Questions Asked and Answers Given 

I. Questions Asked and Answers Given  

   

  Question: 1. In regards to the work item Renew bilge and fire main piping per the RFP  
‘Contractor shall remove all existing piping, fittings, valves, etc. …’  Please clarify the etc.  

   
Answer: 

a.  Are bulkhead penetrations to be replaced? 
Answer: All bulkhead penetrations are filled with fire stop. Contractor shall 
replace all firestop in accordance with USCG regulations. 

b. Are the overboard penetrations to be replaced? 
Answer: No, the work shall stop with the replacement of the overboard valve. The 
section of piping outboard the valve shall remain. 

c. Are the bilge and fire pumps to be replaced? 
Answer: No, the pumps will not be replaced. 

d. Are the fire box, hose, valve and nozzles to be replaced? 
Answer: No, these items will not be replaced. 

e. Are all existing pipe supports to be replaced? 
Answer: Existing pipe supports shall be reused when possible. If additional 
supports are needed because the Contractor changed the piping run, the 
Contractor will be responsible for adding the additional pipe supports as required. 

Question: During the ship check a Kitsap representative made a statement about the condition 
of the valves in the bilge and fire system and that possibly only 5 needed replacement.  The list 
per the RFP has a total of 25 valves. Please verify that you would like all valves in the current 
RFP list replaced.  

Answer: The Contractor shall renew all valves in the system.  
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Question: Currently the contract award is October 4 with a notice to proceed on October 17 and 
a contract duration of 30 days.  Due to supplier issues will Kitsap consider releasing a conditional 
NTP prior to Oct 17 for material procurement only?  Specifically, valves have been quoted out 
2-3 weeks from order.  

Answer: Yes.  

   

All other terms and conditions remain the same. 
  

END ADDENDUM 4 
 

Please remember to acknowledge this addendum. 


